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So far we are off to a great 2012.
The annual planning meeting went
well and we have a nearly full
schedule that should be published
soon if not already. Thank you to
Kim Rixen for organizing and
keeping some of us from rambling
on and on and on (you know
who you are, or actually maybe
not)! We also had what I thought
was a fantastic mid-winter party.
Food was good and service was
excellent. I am not sure the total
count, but it must have been
floating around 60 members in
attendance. Thank you to Russ
Mattson, Terry Mackey, Suzanne
McWilliams, Joe Bisanz, Steve
Rixen, Monica Burch, and
probably a host of other that
made our party a success.

I also want to note that Dick
Leighninger donated his $90 in
50/50 raffle winnings to the club.
Thank you Dick.

Rick Hansen has been hard at
this pre-season getting our books
in line and up to snuff with the
government. Our Tax ID number
is now reinstated and he is
working on the filing work to
establish our tax exempt status.
Our federal Tax ID has been

lapsed for quite a long time and
we didn’t even know it. We held a
impromptu informal executive
meeting after the Jan club meeting
and voted to approve the $400
filing fee to reinstate the tax ID.
From here on out, we simply need
to fill out a simple form each year
letting the government know we
are still an organization to avoid
letting it lapse again and having to
re-file. Rick has also requested
the address for the organization be
updated so we get the form and
any other rule changes as they
come, which is likely the root
cause as to how we let it lapse.
Special thanks to Rick for having
the knowledge and patience to get
us back on track.

As for upcoming events, I would
like to divert most of your interest
to the annual calendar. For the
more immediate future, I know I
signed up again for the
shakedown tour coordinator. I’m
thinking about the winery south of
Hastings as a stopping point along
the way. Any other suggestions
are welcome. Russ might have to
remind me of which winery was
the one that was recommended
last year.

On an Intermarque note, I have
sort of been caught in the
crossfire between the city of
Osseo and the Intermarque
Council on event planning for the
Spring Kick-off simply because
our club does a good job of
making our leaders contact
information easy to find. Within
this crossfire however, I have
some inside scoop on the
excitement that Osseo has in store
for us. In fact, I received a call
from the Mayor himself looking
for information so they can
advertise to some 30,000
households, post on facebook,
inform local business, etc. This is
in effort to bring more spectators
out to see our cars. I don’t know
about you, but I think that is
fantastic. It is looking like it has
the possibility to be the best
Spring Kick-Off yet. So mark
you calendars for May 12.

I hope to see you at the February
meeting. And if you drive your
Triumph, I think Terry might have
a few more “special” stickers...

PREZ RELEASE
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January 12, 2012 Meeting:

President Jeremy Fohrenkamm called the meeting to
order at 6:59 p.m.

No new members were present, though Bud, who
owns a TR4 was welcomed back after being out for a
while.

Membership Chair Lenny Kukuruza reminded everyone
that it is time to pay your 2012 membership dues.
Lenny reported that we do have one new member:
Catherine from Chanhassen.

Newsletter Editor Orrin McGill reminded everyone that
articles for the newsletter are always welcome.  Orrin
also asked that anyone submitting an advertisement
via e-mail include a subject of simply Triumph Ad —
that way it’s easier to search for ad requests.

There was a bit of discussion around sending out
mass e-mails via Lenny.  While we all appreciate
Lenny’s assistance with forwarding those e-mails, we
should try to make better use of the Yahoo! group,
which is online at http://autos.groups.yahoo.com/
group/mntriumphsgroup/.

Regalia manager Suzanne McWilliams reported that
she has a couple of new items available.  She brought
samples to the meeting, and items can also be
ordered directly from her.

Treasurer Rick Hansen reported that we had $1,278 in
the bank at the time of the meeting, but he had just
been handed a stack of checks from Lenny, so the
number was bound to go up.  In addition, we have
somewhere around $7,000 in the money market fund.
We also discovered that we needed to pay $400 to
renew our tax ID number to maintain our tax status.

Jeremy asked that we update the bylaws to include
instructions for new officers.  He offered to write
these instructions and put them up for a vote at a
future meeting.

A tech session is planned for February 18 at Total
Engine Services and slots are available in March and
beyond.  Anyone interested in hosting a session should
contact Steve Shogren.

Kim Rixen and Sue Ethier have everything ready for a
planning session on Saturday, Jan. 14.

The mid-winter party is scheduled for Jan. 22 at
Caspers Cherokee Sirloin Room.

We gave a big thanks to Bob Reed for sponsoring the
Minnesota Triumphs, which enables us to have our
regular meetings at the Fort Snelling Officers’ Club.

Larry’s Tech Tip: Make sure your oil filter has a
bypass valve on it.  Most modern filters don’t have this
feature, which is hard on your aging British engine.

For those who took part in last fall’s Mystery Tour, you
may be interested to see the new movie Red Tails,
which features the same type of fighter planes.  Also,
the glider from the Mystery Tour was recently featured
on the television show Hometime.

Finally, a reminder that the Intermarque Spring Kickoff
will move this year.  It will be in Osseo, Minnesota, on
May 12.  The fun starts at 8:30 a.m.

Jeremy adjourned the meeting at 7:29 p.m.
Total Attendees: 40
Total Triumph Cars: 0 (it was cold and a bit icy)

Five Speed Conversions for your TR.
Drop your RPM by about 900 at 70 MPH

EagleGate Kit uses Toyota W58 transmission and retains the TR hydraulics and clutch
release bearing

5

5 5
5

55

MINUTES OF THE MINNESOTA TRIUMPHS
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VTR REPORT

Galveston, TX Or Bust
Let’s Go For It.

Lets see some beautiful country and have a
great time on the Gulf Coast.

This should be the best VTR ever.

Look Who’s Going!

Orrin & Pam McGill

Larry & Gayle Sanderson

FEBRUARY 2012
Greetings from South
Florida.  Even at 11 PM the
temps hang at 70 degrees.
We do miss the beauty of
the snow of the North
Country and the invigorat-
ing never boring
temps…….kinda.

The Vintage Triumph Reg-
ister was founded in 1974
and is dedicated to the
maintenance, preservation
and enjoyment of the Tri-
umph marque.  Benefits of
membership include a bi-
monthly magazine, The
Vintage Triumph; technical
consultants; annual conven-
tion which is held at various
locations in the country and
brings together hundreds of

Triumph enthusiasts; sup-
port of our club and many
others; Triumph regalia;
and special rates on insur-
ance for your vintage Tri-
umph.
To join, go to www.vtr.org,
and check the site for
membership or I will help
you with the details if you
wish.  The cost is $35 for
the year.  Please join all of
your friends at MN TR
who already enjoy being a
VTR member.
Our national VTR conven-
tion will be a bit later than
normal this year in hopes of
cooling temps in Texas.
Please join many of your
MN TR members and
friends this coming OCT
28-NOV 2 at the beautiful

San Luis Resort.  Room
reservations at the VTR
convention rate will be
available in April.  Details
will be found at
www.kingswayrc.com/txtr/
.    Our hosts will be The
Texas Triumph Register.
Larry Sanderson, your MN
TR VTR Liaison, 507 269
1500
myfriendlar@yahoo.com
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Triumph Calendar
February

February 9

Monthly Meeting: Fort
Snelling Officers Club.
Extremity thawing begins at
6 p.m. and meeting starts at
7 p.m.

February 18

 Tech Session at
Total Engine Services,
9625 Humboldt Ave S.,
Bloomington, MN 55431,
(952) 888-3841. Our host
Jason will show us around
and what services they
provide from complete
engine rebuilding to
headwork and porting. 10AM
start, coffee & donuts.

March

March 8
Monthly Meeting: Fort
Snelling Officers Club.
Extremity thawing begins at
6 p.m. and meeting starts at
7 p.m.

April

April 12
Monthly Meeting: Fort
Snelling Officers Club. Tire
kicking begins at 6 p.m. and
meeting starts at 7 p.m.

April 21

Spring Shakedown Tour.
Jeremy and Kelly
Fohrenkamm, hosts. Details
to come.

April 28

Midwest Motor Sports Open
House/ Tech Session Party –
728 8th Ave S, Sauk Rapids,
MN.

May

May 10
Monthly Meeting: Fort Snelling
Officers Club. Tire kicking
begins at 6 p.m. and meeting
starts at 7 p.m.

May 12

Inter-Marque Council Spring
Kick-Off    Downtown Osseo
9:00 a.m-2:00 p.m.

May 19

Commemorative Airforce
Spring Hangar Dance –
Dance to the Roseville Big
Band, tour the museum, see
restored WWII aircraft. Open
to all Intermarque clubs.
Preferred parking will be
available for sports cars. $10
admission (this is a fundraiser
for the Commemorative
Airforce). Fleming Field,
South St. Paul. Dick
Leighninger, host

May 20

Mystery Tour and Super
Sausage Sunday Barbecue.
Larry and Gail Berg, hosts.

May 26

Minnesota MG Group spring
drive – open to all clubs. Tom
and June Moerke, hosts. See
Intermarque Monthly for more
information.

June

June 2

Advance Distributors open
house, Shakopee. Details to
come.

June 9

 Amery Airport Run I. For
further information contact
Tom Hazen
myliberty@comcast.net

June 14

Monthly Meeting Fort Snelling
Officers Club. Tire Kicking
starts at 6p.m and meeting
starts at 7p.m

June 14-17

Vintage Sports Car Rendez-
vous 2012. This year’s loca-
tion, Kenora, Ontario.
www.britishcar.ca/rendezvous

June 22-24

 Back to the 50’s Minnesota
State Fair Grounds St. Paul,
Minnesota

June 24

 Inter-Marque Picnic. Chero-
kee Park in St. Paul, Minne-
sota. 1 p.m. Bring a dish to
pass. If it rains, it’s cancelled.
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Triumph Calendar
June 30

Woodland Hill Winery tour.
Open to all marques. Details
to come. Steve Shogren,
host.

June 30 – August 4

Automotive Art Exhibit.
Hopkins Center for the Arts.
Details to come.

July

July 12

Monthly meeting Fort Snelling
Officers Club. Tire kicking
starts at 6p.m and meeting
starts at 7p.m.

July 13-15

The Kohler International
Challenge (formerly known as
the BRIC). This is the big
annual vintage car race event
held at Road America in
Elkhart Lake Wisconsin

July 14

Iola Old Car Show, Iola,
Wisconsin. http://
www.iolaoldcarshow.com/

July 21

Lexington Restaurant Triumph
show. St. Paul. Sue and Phil
Ethier, hosts. Details to
come.

July 27

Intermarque Drive in Movie
Night. Cottage View Drive In,
Cottage Grove. Show starts
at dusk. Andy Lindberg, host.

July 29

Inter-Marque Picnic at Chero-
kee Park in St. Paul. 1 p.m.
Bring a dish to pass. If it
rains, it’s cancelled.

August

August 9

Monthly Meeting. Fort
Snelling Officers Club. Tire
kicking starts at 6p.m and
meeting starts at 7:00p.m

August 11

Brit Fest. Details about time
and location to come.

August 11-12

New London to New Brighton
run – Old-time cars take to
the back roads.

August 17-19

Reedsburg/Baraboo, Wis-
consin weekend. Drive great
back roads, enjoy spectacu-
lar scenery, tour fun muse-
ums. Russ and Sharon
Mattson, hosts.

August 25

Amery Airport Event II. Watch
for event flier. For information
contact Tom Hazen
myliberty@comcast.net

August 26

Inter-Marque Picnic - Chero-
kee Park in St. Paul, Minne-
sota. 1 p.m. Bring a dish to
pass. If it rains, it’s cancelled.

September

September 7-9

Fall Vintage Race Festival.
See vintage racing up close.
Elkhart Lake, Wisconsin.

September 9

Wayzata Charity car show.
Sponsored by Wayzata
Rotary. 10:00 AM - 4:00 PM.
Mill Street (one block north of
Lake Street in downtown
Wayzata between Superior
Blvd and Broadway Ave). $20
per car.  Spectators are
FREE!

September 13

Monthly Meeting at Fort
Snelling Officer’s Club. Tire
kicking starts at 6:00 p.m.
and the meeting starts at 7:00
p.m.

September 22

Wheels and Wings, Osceola.
Triumph club picnic to follow
at the home of Phil and Sue
Ethier.

September 29

Minnesota MG Group fall
color tour.

September 30

Inter-Marque Picnic - Chero-
kee Park in St. Paul, Minne-
sota. Bring a dish to pass. If it
rains, it’s cancelled. 1 p.m.

October



Triumphs & Tribulations, February,  2012,  Page 7

Triumph Calendar
October 6

Minnesota Austin Healey
Club color tour. Hosted by
Tom Hazen. A great tour of
Wisconsin backroads. Open
to all clubs.

October 11

Monthly Meeting/Elections at
Fort Snelling Officer’s Club.
Tire kicking starts at 6:00p.m
and the meeting starts
7:00p.m Last meeting of the
year.

October 13

Minnesota Triumphs fall color
tour
Terry Mackey and Russ
Mattson to find host.

October 27

Intermarque Halloween Party,
Stillwater
Hosted by Bob and Lori
Jensen. Watch for details in
Intermarque Monthly.

October 31-November 3

VTR - Galveston TX

November

November 11

High tea
Hosted by Russ and Sharon
Mattson (tentative)

January 1, 2013
Toast the New Year at sun-
rise. Birkmose Park, Hudson,
Wisconsin. Then on to break-
fast. Open to all clubs.
Doug Burch
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Are you looking for something to dream about this
Winter? Here is a list of some web sites to make you wish

it was warm enough to be out in the garage.

.

http://www.carguygarage.com/   Everything you need to set up your work
space.

http://www.roonuts.com/   Although there is little Triumph content yet, here is
another auction site dealing with classic cars and parts.

http://www.britcot.com/Index.html  Here’s a link I just received, to an interesting
site that lists numerous small suppliers of unique British car parts,
accessories, and services. Lots of Triumph-specific guys in the list, as well as
other good stuff. Some US, some British-based.

 http://www.thereifixedit.com/  Are your mechanical skills less than ideal?  Here
is a web site that will make your work look like it was done by a professional.
Check it out every now and then.

(continued from page 18)
Paypal.  For those of you who can’t always
make it to club meetings and don’t like
mailing checks to me for renewals, our
current club Treasurer, Rick Hansen is
setting up a Paypal account for our club.
More information will be coming about this
in the near future.  There will most likely be a
new sign-up form that will include some sort
of Paypal confirmation code to include for
bookkeeping purposes.  If you do use
Paypal, you will still need to send me a filled
out sign-up form to me so that I can include
you in our club roster.

Birthday Wishes:  A HAPPY BIRTHDAY to
all who are celebrating their birthdays in
February!

See you all at the February club meeting on
February 9th.  Limb thawing commences at 6
PM; meeting starts at 7 PM.

Lenny Kukuruza,
Membership Chair
Minnesota Triumphs Sports Car Club
612-501-5908
70GT6plus@gmail.com

TR2/3/3A/3B - John Kallaus (952-891-
5266)

TR4 - John Myers (507-633-2017)

TR4A - Larry Sanderson (507-775-6940)

TR250/TR6 - Orrin McGill (763-755-7765)

TR7 -Charles Setala (651-490-0489)

TR8 - Greg Gelhar  (763-424-6434)

Spitfire - Bill Gingerich (612-850-4072)

GT6 - Pat McFarland (763-427-5612)

Renown -

Citroën - A. Lindberg (651-292-8585)

Minnesota Triumphs

Tech Specialists
As a service to fellow members, club members with an expertise in a
particular model of Triumph have volunteered to act as tech specialists
for that model.  They don’t know everything but they do know a lot.
So, if you have a question, give them a call.
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Triumph Trader
FOR SALE

Triumph TR 2/ 3/ 4 Parts for sale
Tell me what you need.
15" wire wheels with hubs & knock
offs(TR2,3,4 or MGA)
4 cyl.(TR2/3/4) Transmission 4
speed, generator,starter
rear end, brakes, steering, body
parts, gauges gas tanks
Parts from 3 cars used in restoration
of TR3A 02/12

Email me with your needs:
mntr3a@aol.com
Patrick Holt

Pair of rebuilt rear hubs off
my ’74 TR6 $150.00
Replaced with Richard Good
hubs.Ask Larry Berg
about condition,etc.
Joe Bisanz 651-699-0529  02/12

Triumph TR8 For sale
$5,000, OBO.
V8 Convertible very fast and
smooth  A/C could use recharge
Teal 5 Speed
e-mail for photos.
Patrick Holt
612.388.0505  1-1-12

WANTED
Switch Plinth for 1972 TR6
(the one with four holes)
Dick Leighninger
<imsplashcaf@yahoo.com>

Dashboard Support Bracket
for 1972 TR6
Dick Leighninger
<imsplashcaf@yahoo.com> 02/12

Trader information Members’
notices run three months —
unless you tell the editor to drop
them earlier or keep them run-
ning longer.  Dates in parentheses
indicate the first month in which
they ran.  Non-member notices
are published at a rate of $5 per
month.
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If you prefer to have your newsletter mailed
to you, membership fee is $35 (plus $1 for
partner’s voting privileges).

Join after September 1st and enjoy full
membership benefits through the remainder
of the current year and the entire next year.

Monthly Meetings

Minnesota Triumphs meets the second
Thursday of each month, January through
October. Club members gather at the Fort
Snelling Officers’ Club at the intersection of
Post Rd. and Hwy. 5 across from the Minne-
apolis/St. Paul International Airport.

About Minnesota
Triumphs Car Club
Minnesota Triumphs formed in 1981 when a
group of Triumph enthusiasts met for an
afternoon of fun and conversation at Fort
Snelling Park.

Since then, the club has grown to more than
150 members from throughout the Midwest.

Our activities include:
• Monthly meetings
• Social gatherings
• Tech sessions
• Road rallies
• Regional and national events

We welcome all Triumph enthusiasts,
whether you own a concourse-winning
showpiece, are restoring a diamond in the
rough, are searching for just the right addi-
tion to your garage or just appreciate the
marque.

Together we can locate those hard-to-find
parts and assist one another in keeping our
vehicles on the road. But most of all, the
club offers opportunities to explore some of
the best roads
in the region with others who enjoy the
Triumph experience.

Membership
Our membership year runs January 1
through December 31.

Annual membership is $25 (an additional $1
provides your partner with voting privileges
at our annual election of officers). With this
membership fee, your newsletter can be
seen on-line or you can pick up a hard copy
at the monthly meetings.
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Membership Sign Up

Name: ____________________________

Partner: __________________________

Address: __________________________

_________________________________

Phone (day): _______________________

Phone (evening): ___________________

Cell Phone: ________________________

E-mail: ___________________________

Newsletter Delivery Preference:

___ On-line     ___ Mailed     ___ Pick Up

Model of Triumph(s) Owned
_______________________________________

_______________________________________

Member of Vintage Triumph
Register (www.vtr.org)?

___ Yes ___ No

Referred by: _________________________

Am’t paid (circle):   $25    $26    $35    $36

Date of Birth (month & day only):

__________________________

Send membership fee to:

Minnesota Triumphs
P.O. Box 6115
Minneapolis, MN 55406

www.mntriumphs.org

Membership Notes
Membership Notes for February 2011

Membership sign-ups are steadily coming in now. If you
haven’t done so already, please renew your membership
with the club. Membership year runs January 1 through
December 31. New members who joined as of September
1st of 2011 are good through December 31st of 2012.

Your membership dues are greatly appreciated as they
help with the costs of running this great car club. Remem-
ber, even though all the club officers and organizers are
volunteers, there are various costs that come up in some
of the operations of the club, including hosting many of
the events like picnics, etc.

During the year of 2011, we enjoyed a number of events,
including club drives, tech sessions, picnics, etc. I
emailed announcements to past members, even if they
had not renewed in 2011. However, this year, if you
haven’t renewed by March 31st of this year, you will miss
out on announcements of events coming up after that
date - especially the “spur-of-the-moment” impromptu
get-togethers that occur now and then during the summer.

As of October of 2010, a few minor changes were voted
on regarding membership fees; there are two levels:

 Annual membership is $25 (an additional $1 provides
your partner with voting privileges).  With this member-
ship fee, your newsletter will be emailed to you, and/or
you can pick up a hard copy at the monthly meetings.

 If you prefer to have your newsletter mailed to you,
membership fee is $35 (plus $1 for partner’s voting
privileges).

Please use the new sign up form when you send in your
membership fee. It has the correct address to mail your
membership renewals to. Also, we’re asking for more
information to update our database.

Yahoo Group.  If you haven’t joined the MN Triumph club
Yahoo group, I strongly urge you to do so.  If you need
help in setting up a Yahoo profile to do this, you might
want to see Joe DeMuth or Orrin McGill.  They should be
able to help you out with this.  One of the reasons I’m
encouraging everyone to join is this will eliminate a lot of
the broadcast emailing I’ve been doing for the past year.
Some people understandably don’t appreciate all of the
emails I’ve been forwarding to everyone.  By joining the
group on Yahoo, you can post comments, questions and
answers, information, humor, and all things related to
Triumphs and British sports cars without having to go
through me.  I will continue to broadcast emails regarding
important announcements/reminders of upcoming events
to all members. ( Continued on Page 13 )
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The Minnesota Triumphs Club is dedicated to the preservation and enjoyment of the Triumph Marque.  It was
formed in 1981 and is a charter member of the Vintage Triumph Register.  Correspondence can be addressed to:

Minnesota Triumphs
P.O. Box 6115
Minneapolis, MN 55406

Check our web site at:

www.mntriumphs.org

Membership meetings are on the SECOND THURSDAY of the month (except no meetings in November and Decem-
ber).  Meetings begin at 7:00 p.m. and are held at the Fort Snelling Officers' Club, just south of the Minneapolis St.
Paul International Airport.  Everyone is invited to attend, whether you are a member or not.

2012 OFFICERS

Are you connected to the group? Do you get in on the
latest information?

We have an e-mail site you can easily join. It is Minnesota
Triumphs Yahoo mail.

Simply send an e-mail to
mntriumphsgroupsubscribe@yahoogroups.com
You don’t have to ask for anything, they will see your e-mail
address and take it from there.

mntriumphsgroup-subscribe@yahoogroups.com

  President

  Jeremy FohrenKamm
   952-948-4329
  President@mntriumphs.org
Vice Prez
  Chal Setala
   651-490-0489

      VicePresident@mntriumphs.org
Treasurer
  Rick Hansen

      715-808-0291
  Treasurer@mntriumphs.org
VTR Liaison
  Larry Sanderson
  507-775-6940

     VTRLiaison@mntriumphs.org
Regalia
  Suzanne McWilliams
   612-860-7358
  Regalia@mntriumphs.org
Membership
  Lenny Kukuruza

      612-501-5908
     Membership@mntriumphs.org

Newsletter
  Orrin McGill
  763-755-7765
  Newsletter@mntriumphs.org

Webmaster
Ron Ruettimann
715-381-3040
Webmaster@mntriumphs.org

Secretary
Fred Olson
952 412-5094
Secretary@mntriumphs.org

Event Coordinator
Terry Mackey  & Russ Mattson
612-371-9049       612-869-3011
Events@mntriumphs.org

Historian
Greg Gelhar
763-424-6434
Historian@mntriumphs.org

Tech Sessions
Steve Shogren
651-454-2037
Techsessions@mntriumphs.org

Intermarque Liaison
Dennis Cavallo

612-822-2221
Intermarqueliaison@mntriumphs.org

Past President
Russ Mattson
612-869-3011
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